
Notice of Hearing for New Employment Agency 

Pursuant to M.G.L. Ch. 140, Sec 46D and 454 CMR 24.00, this notice is to inform you that the Massachusetts 
Department of Labor Standards will conduct a license hearing on March 20, 2024 at 10am concerning the 
application of Rodney Swain, Agency Manager, of 28 Inn Street, Newburyport, MA to conduct an employment 
agency in the name of Swain Thomas Agency, at the same address. This hearing will be conducted online via 
WebEx.  

Attendance by the license applicant(s) is required at the hearing.  Other interested parties or duly authorized 
agents thereof may also attend the hearing and submit testimony regarding whether the requested license should 
be issued or not. Persons having questions or needing further information about this hearing should contact 
Program Supervisor Rebecca Reese at rebecca.reese@mass.gov or 351-204-2359.   

Meeting link 
https://eolwdma.webex.com/eolwdma/j.php?MTID=m97cb23f5d9fa6fd96c159bfb9ddd0c2d 

Meeting password 
k3wSEJHdf38 

Date of Notice: March 6, 2024 
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